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01/10/2021 

M R  Terry Fitzgerald 
12 Bilga AVE 
Bil ola Plateau NSW 2107 

RE: DA2021/1612 - 1 Clarke Street NARRABEEN NSW 2101 

After traveling the world surfing for more than 50 years, I am yet to see a successful seawall that prevents, 
or minimises loss o f  beach assets. Worst o f  all are vertical walls! Any walls along Collaroy South Narrabeen 
will result in even more degradation o f  the public space into the future. Sand Nourishment is the only option, 
or, buy-back and return to natural space. Any wall development should be fully disclosed and vetted by the 
public prior to works. To be honest, these walls are madness and will destroy public beach to the north. I 
strongly object to these works! 
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